[image: image1.png]


                      







Foxwood Academy     

             Derby Road, Bramcote, Nottingham, NG9 3GF

         








 Tel: (0115) 9177202 

                 

 Email: office@foxwood.notts.sch.uk

                                            www.foxwood.notts.sch.uk

Headteacher:  Mr James Hutchinson











        

21st May 2020

Dear Parents/Carers

I wrote to you all on the 15th May 2020 outlining our plans to reopen the Academy to some primary age children from the 1st June. We have plans and risk assessments and are confident that we can open to a small number of children but we have been told that a final, official decision on opening schools and Academies will not be made until the 28th May 2020. 

Special schools have been given some flexibility in choosing who returns and when. This has been a difficult decision for us as we want nothing more than to have all of our children and young people back filling our school with smiles and learning. However, we must remember that there still remains a concerning risk of spreading a deadly virus amongst our community and must not increase footfall over guidelines for the safest working practice. We have decided to follow the mainstream model and start with the primary children so that we can spread the children out across different classrooms and try to implement a recommended ‘bubble’ model where small groups can be taught in isolation from the rest of the Academy. Obviously this is completely new territory for all schools and the plans we have are a work in progress and will be constantly reviewed and adapted as necessary. 

As you know very little information has been shared regarding our secondary age children and we too share your concerns. I am keen to ensure our students who maybe leaving us this year have an opportunity to return at some point, even if it is on a part time basis. We will be looking, over the next few weeks, at how many and who will return. A key group will be those who are transitioning between key stages and college. It is also important to remember that the current advice remains the same for many that if a child or young adult can remain at home safely then they should remain at home.  

I am very thankful to the staff who have been contacting families to check on your children. Please continue to update us on their health and behaviour so that we can continue to help where we can. 

I appreciate that many of you are worried and hope to return to normality quickly. We share your concerns but we are still balancing our desire for the children to return with the advice to open schools with a phased, considered and cautious approach. I look forward to a busy Academy.

Kind regards
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